Cemetery Board Meeting May 30th 2018, 7:30 Pm

Present were members: Jim Hillesheim, Marty Haala, Pudge Mickelson, Steve Lax and new members David Hillesheim and Mark Lax. Sister Joanne opened the meeting with prayer.

Parish thanks Mike Mathiowetz and Pat Steffl for their many years of service on the cemetery board.

Discussion continued on purchase price of grave lots currently at \$200 for parish members and \$300 for non-parish members as in effect since Aug 2011.

Motion was made and 2nd to raise to \$250 per grave for parish members and \$350 for non-parish members due to increased operating and maintenance costs with an effective date of August 1, 2018.

Motion carried.

Proceeds from the sale of lots currently have 50% going into the perpetual care fund where only the interest earned can be used to operate the cemetery as required by state law. The remaining 50% goes into the general fund for operation and maintenance as needed. These percentages can be changed by the board as necessary. The last change was made March 2015.

Motion was made and 2nd to change the percentages to 60% perpetual care and 40% general care fund effective August 1, 2018.

Motion carried.

Motion was also made and 2nd to charge \$75 for burying of a cremation on an existing grave and \$50 if cemetery board digs the grave for an urn burial during the non-frost season.

Motion carried.

Meeting closed with prayer and adjourned at 8:30 PM.

Submitted by Steve Lax